Dear friends,

So much has happened in the last few months that we felt like we needed to send another
update letter. This last year has been a year of refining. It has been a really hard year for us.
God has been growing us in all different kinds of ways.

After having our sweet puppy for only a year, we had to put
Ranger down due to health issues. It broke our hearts. He was a
great dog that we loved dearly for the time that God gave him to
us. We have often wondered why God gave him to us for such a
short time. We feel like the next two big pieces of news answer
that question.

Over the last few months, God has shown us that he is bringing

our time at camp to an end. We officially put in our resignation in November. Because we want
to leave camp well and set them up for success, our official last day of work will be August 29th.
We will be moving in September. Please be praying for people to fill the positions that we are
leaving. This is a huge change for us. Alicia has been at camp for 15 years, and Thomas has
been at camp for 5. God has called us to move back to Colorado, and help Alicia’s parents on
their ranch. Thomas will be working with them full time. It will take some time for it to be
financially sustainable for us, so Alicia will be looking to get a remote job.

In more life-changing news, we are pregnant, due date
August 2nd. This is exciting news but not entirely expected. It
makes the timing of everything a bit more stressful. Our
ministry is changing from camp to family. We will be pouring
into my parents as they have been so good at pouring into
others. We will also be starting a family which is a challenging
new adventure for both of us.

This year is going to hold many unknowns for us. It can be scary locking to the future not
knowing exactly what it will look like. Literally everything in our lives is going to change. But God
is holding our future, and walking with us. God’s timing is perfect, and how he works everything
out. He is good, and he will provide for us. We see his faithfulness in so many different ways.

Prayer requests:

Pray for financial provision while we are at camp and as we transition to the ranch
Pray for peace for our hearts as we face the unknowns the future holds

Pray for people to replace us in our positions at camp

Pray for a remote job for Alicia that will fit our needs and she will enjoy

Pray that God will prepare us to be parents



We will still be raising financial support through August 2025. If God is calling you to be a part of
our ministry through prayers or finances, thank you! You make our ministry possible. There have
been so many times that one of you send a gift at the perfect time, and we see God so clearly
working through you.

If you are interested in getting something for our baby, we do have a baby registry set up
through Amazon. You can search Alicia Most under baby registries, and it should come up. If
you have questions or would like to reach out, feel free to contact either one of us. We would
love to talk to you in more detail. Thank you for being a part of the journey that God has us on.

Happy New Year!

In His Service,
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Thomas and Alicia Most
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